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Daily Angelus Letter
for March 20th

Dear Parish Family,

Someone said that, “We need more positive news.”  And we do have positive news!  We are able to keep the church open because of our fellow parishioners who have called or written in indicating that they are willing and able to volunteer to help keep the church clean and disinfected.  It is far too big of a job for our staff who are also working on all of our other (9) buildings.  But these fabulous people come in for about one hour at 1:00 p.m. every day so that you can come in and spend some time with Jesus.

It appears to us that our letters and videos are reaching you judging from the response we receive.  Thank you for that because it helps give us the inspiration to keep going and the assurance that we are making your experience during this difficult spell a little more tolerable.

A couple of people made mention that they heard snoring during yesterday’s Mass.  No, it wasn’t Ian, our seminarian intern and cameraman.  Chester (my dog, named after G. K. Chesterton) snuck in while we were taping (can you still use that word?) and fell asleep under the altar and it didn’t seem possible to make him retreat to another room without being even more distracting.

Deacon Terry was in yesterday to record the rosary which I believe Ian is posting tomorrow.  I also asked him to consider doing the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  He has such an awesome voice for that.

Another person wrote in to say that we should do the Stations of the Cross and post it.  Great idea!  Fr. Simone did so just yesterday and it is now posted on our parish YouTube channel.
With all of the recent priorities, I completely forgot that our interview on 1260 the Rock aired last Sunday!  It is in their archives if you would like to give it a listen.

IN NEED OF IDEAS

As my Mother (often) used to say, “This too shall pass.”  This time will pass and then we will fully re-open our parishes, gather the community (which is our forte as Catholics) and celebrate.  But I don’t just want to open our doors and have Monday morning Mass.  We need a real celebration!  It needs to be great.  Here is an example of a possibility:

Maybe there could be a person who could coordinate all of our very young folk to begin making homemade drums that we will use in a celebratory procession of some sort before the first Mass such as the procession in 2 Samuel when King David decided to bring the ark back to his city: 

“So David went there and brought the Ark of God from the house of Obed-edom to the City of David with a great celebration. 13 After the men who were carrying the Ark of the Lord had gone six steps, David sacrificed a bull and a fattened calf. 14 And David danced before the Lord with all his might, wearing a priestly garment. 15 So David and all the people of Israel brought up the Ark of the Lord with shouts of joy and the blowing of rams’ horns.”

This is a possibility anyway.  What are your ideas (and what are you willing to take a lead in?)  Send your ideas in now so that we can be ready!  Send your thoughts to fathervalencheck@gmail.com
YOUR QUESTIONS

This was sent in yesterday:  “THANK YOU, THANK YOU for keeping the church open!  It's like my second home and makes missing weekend Mass more bearable.  I was in the church today (Thurs) and the red glass candle holders above the sacristy doors were gone.  There was a candle lit but it was hard to tell if it was on the altar of sacrifice or near the tabernacle. Is Jesus still in the tabernacle?  Why are the red globes gone...are they being replaced as well?”

Thank you for asking!  Just a reminder that I am not keeping the church open, YOU ARE!  It couldn’t happen without this community pulling together in this effort.  The brass holders for the red sanctuary lamp are in the shop being replaced (what a good time for something like that) thanks to the generosity of one of our fellow parishioners.  The candle on the high altar is temporarily fulfilling the role of marking the presence of Jesus in the tabernacle.  Yes!  He is there!

IMPORTANT OFFICE NEWS:
OFFICE HOURS:  We will not have anybody physically manning the office on Saturday and Sunday.  Phone calls will be either prompted to a voicemail where you can leave a message. Messages will be checked daily. Also you can email a questions at marketing@stsebastian.org. These emails are checked and forwarded to the appropriate person several times a day as well. If you need to pick up/drop off something, we will try to arrange something.  Thank you!

NO COLLECTION COUNTERS ARE NEEDED THIS SUNDAY:  Thank you for all that you do under normal circumstances. 

God bless, 

The Rev. John A. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Joseph, pray for us.

O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.

Pope Francis’ Prayer during the Coronavirus Pandemic

O Mary,

you always shine on our path

as a sign of salvation and of hope.

We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick,

who at the cross took part in Jesus' pain, keeping your faith firm.

You, Salvation of the Roman People,

know what we need,

and we are sure you will provide

so that, as in Cana of Galilee,

we may return to joy and to feasting

after this time of trial.

Help us, Mother of Divine Love,

to conform to the will of the Father

and to do as we are told by Jesus,

who has taken upon himself our sufferings

and carried our sorrows

to lead us, through the cross,

to the joy of the resurrection. Amen.

V
JUST A REMINDER OF WHAT YOU CAN DO
A humongous thank you and blessing for everybody who is stepping up to help out!  We are truly blessed.
GREAT IDEA:  One of our young adults wants to have us say 1 million Hail Marys for anyone suffering from the Coronavirus and for all those at risk.  She asks that we, “simply say one Hail Mary and pass the request on via email to 10 other people.”  This is not a chain letter in the old superstitious model of “don’t break this chain or something terrible will happen.”  It is just a wonderfully positive thing to do.  I, however, am cheating I suppose by sending out mine via this letter!
PHONES:  We are still looking for people to call (from home) our shut-ins.  All that is asked of you is a phone call unless you want to do more and we will not give you more than you can do.  If you are interested in calling please contact Cathy Sivec or Jennifer Jones at (330) 836-2233.
WELLNESS CALLS:  If you or someone you know is isolated, ill or elderly, please call the offices at (330) 836-2233 to be put on the call list.
QUESTIONS TO BE ANSWERED IN THIS LETTER:  Send your questions or your ideas of things to be written about to marketing@stsebastian.org.

WILLING TO VOLUNTEER:  If you are willing to be put on the list to volunteer for anything OR if you have a service you would like to offer your parish, please contact Milissa Smith our business manager at (330) 836-2233 or smithm@stsebastian.org
Remember to say, “I love you,” to those you hope know it, to say, “I’m sorry,” to those who should receive it and remember that worry only survives in the end, hope lives today.
